Minutes of VHERMAG Meeting. 22 November 2011
Deakin University City Campus. The Theatre Room.
9.30 am – 12.30 pm
1. Welcome and Apologies:

Attendees:

Antony Catrice, Ken Mould (Deakin University), Jason McGlone, Sarah Brown (RMIT University), Sandy Gillam (Monash University), Kirsten Wright, (Victoria University), Brian Burcell, (Chisholm TAFE), Kathryn Dan, Adelaide Parr, Leslie Williams (University of Melbourne), Shane Arnold (Swinburne University), 
Observers- Grad Dip students Prassana Palani and Jarrod Harvey
Apologies:
Ann Johnston (William Angliss TAFE), Linda McKenzie (Wodonga TAFE) Jan Askhoj, Liz Micallef (Victoria University), Anthony Dean (La Trobe University)
Janet Brennen (Monash University)

2. Review/approval of minutes of last meeting:

An amendment to the minutes of the previous meeting was made to reflect that Jan Askhoj replaced Adelaide Parr at VUT.
3. Updates-All:

Chisholm TAFE – Brian

· Upgraded to TRIM 7.1 smooth transition 
· Consultants worked with IT division

· TAFE funding cuts not affecting the RMU yet 

RMIT – Sarah and Jason
· Changes in staffing arrangements. Departure of Sandy-replacement University Archivist on hold for now, new Archives Officer appointed- undertaking conservation assessment. 

· Ongoing destruction projects.
· Upgrading to TRIM 7.1. Expects to be ‘live’ by December

· Engaged external resources for training

· Web client of TRIM 7.1 there is loss of some functionality

· Video simulations  were created of the HP web client

Monash University– Sandy

· Upgrading to TRIM 7.1
· Staffing changes-new staff appointed
· 1900 extra TRIM licences approved
University of Melbourne – Adelaide and Kathryn

· Appraisal and disposal project of VCA records. Includes student files and registry files to 1969

· TRIM 7.1 upgrade

· Report on AURA conference in Adelaide. Included discussions around experiences of self auditing by speakers.
Victoria University– Kirsten

· RecFind upgraded  to 6 from 5 
· RecFind user training undertaken
· Records Consultant hired (Kevin Scott)
· Hiring freeze at VU

· Archives have become part of VU’s induction ‘Treasure Hunt’

Swinburne University – Shane

· TRIM 7.1 identified as a corporate application
· Negotiating for TRIM 7.1 upgrade – funding issues

· Trying to get SANS upgraded to TRIM
Deakin – Ken

· Upgrading to TRIM 7.1 and going to Office 2010

· Rick Berry going to Surf Coast Shire to be replaced by 3 year fixed term contract position.
· Approval to buy a further 150 licences in 2012 plus 100 per year for following three years.
· HR wants to adopt TRIM for personnel files

· Student records progressively being put onto TRIM. Work practices in creation of student records are changing to suit TRIM.

4. PROS 02/01 Retention & Disposal Authority Working Group – Update (Adelaide Parr and Kirsten Wright)

The working group is going well, with functions and activities identified and agreed upon. The group requires feedback from the wider group. Next step is to write the functions. 
PROV advised that PROS 07/01 can’t be revised at this stage. However the group will identify what it feels should be changed in PROS 07/01 re functions that don’t work for our sector. Issues that affect not just our sector but all agencies may be changed in future but it is likely PROV would ask us to write these classes.
A VHERMAG Disposal Authority writing schedule was looked at, outlining the timeline for the writing and review of functions, stakeholder consultation, further drafts and reviews, appraisal and approval of the document. This document is available on Sakai web site

Kirsten has made a list of key issues to take to PROV (hopefully early in 2012). The group looked at this list. Feedback to this list is requested. This document is available on Sakai web site
The current draft of the group’s RDA was looked at. Some discussion regarding IP and it’s placement within Governance. PROV won’t allow Activities to have multiple Functions so Governance while not ideal was deemed the best fit. It was identified that Collections mirrors some of 07/01 but also that Higher Educational Institutions have specific requirements requiring it to be a function of the revised RDA. 

Kirsten stated the group’s opinion that all students would be regarded as the same-whether ongoing or short course.  Adelaide reported feedback querying why international students be treated with a separate activity, the group agreed international students have enough special requirements to warrant this.

Jason McGlone suggested legal support which involves the provision of a lawyer may require its own class rather than be included within the Activity of Pastoral Care within the Function Support Services.

Ken Mould suggested Misconduct may be a better term to use than Discipline. Feedback to this document is requested by 9th December 2011. This document is available on Sakai web site.
Discussion regarding stakeholder consultation; PROV allows 6 weeks for this process. This is expected to commence around 20 March.
Kathryn Dan queried PROV’s reaction to using the revised RDA before final approval as part of the review process. Adelaide suggested they would not be happy.

.

Action Items: 
· VHERMAG members provide feedback by 9th December 2011on current revised RDA
· VHERMAG members look at ‘issues to take to PROV’ document and   provide feedback if necessary by 9th December 2011
5. Sentencing of Social Media Records
Kirsten Wright reported that she is on a VU working group looking at the capture of social media records. It is too difficult at this stage to capture everything so for now she is focussing on capturing the VU Twitter account Kirsten queried whether Tweets etc should be sentenced as an enquiry class. It was agreed that without precedence and guidelines the capture, control and management of social media records presents numerous challenges. 
Kathryn Dan compared the situation to when web sites first appeared and their retention was unknown. The temporary solution may be to capture now and decide upon retention later. Discussion about RSS feed captured using ‘The Archivist’. The Archivist works well and also provides useful statistics

 Adelaide Parr reported that the University of Melbourne have a social media work group to regulate and control their accounts.  This includes the creation of a form to be used when creating new accounts.

Ken Mould commented that some people comment or post questions on university Facebook sites on matters that should be dealt with in a confidential manner eg. submitting student application documents. Kathryn Dan commented that a speaker at the AURA conference spoke about defamation on Facebook .
Kirsten reported that PROV plan to release a guideline and that Queensland State Archives have a guideline.
6. Other business
Shane Arnold wanted it noted that because of their changed employment, Ross Elford and Antonina Lewis are no longer committee members. He wanted to acknowledge the important contributions they made to VHERMAG. 
Meeting closed at 12.30
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